PTA Board Meeting

PTA Board Report

President - Terry Moore (<u>terrydmore@gmail.com</u>)

- Please be sure to return PTA committee binders to the PTA closet or any PTA board member.
- Recognition to Isaac Blanche for 1st place for the PTA Citizenship Essay Program.
- PTA banquet is May 14 at Henrico High
- June 5th incoming leadership transition and county meeting.
- May 3rd will be voting in new officers
- Final Meeting June 7th

Treasurer - Tim Roberston (ttimwrobertson@gmail.com)

- Current Balance of \$17,410.46
- Silent Auction brought in almost \$2,000 over budget

Secretary - Stacy Gerke (<u>stacygerke@gmail.com</u>)

- March meeting minutes
- The Nominating Committee will be proposing our slate of nominees for the 2018-2019 school
 year at the general membership meeting tonight. Cassandra Williams PTA President, Jason
 Borgert VP of Membership, and Terry Moore for VP of Programs. Tim and myself will stay on
 board as Treasurer and Secretary.
- A survey will be sent out to parents as part of Mr. Stein's survey to indicate attendance at programs this year as well as programs they feel should be continued and discontinued. I will be contacting committee chairs to see who wishes to return next year over the next couple of weeks.
- Cynthia has taken us digital! I will email committee chairs about the new Greenwood PTA Google Folder. I have made a folder for each committee chair and board position.
- I am going to reach out to see which committee chairs will be returning next year.

School Report

Principal's Report

- Wanted to get the word out for Kindergarten Registration on April 19
- Wanted feedback on the end of the year clap out PTA feels it was a successful and it would be nice to see it continue.
- Basketball Game on 5/21 at Deep Run High School
- Parent Survey about interest in elementary level sports
- Math 24 Club started this week
- Would like to somehow highlight products from the After School Enrichment Program
- Coffee Chat 4/13
- Next week is last week of tutoring

Teacher Rep Report - Krystina Stansberry (kestansb@henrico.k12.va.us)

- Teachers enjoyed the Breakfast this morning
- They are appreciative of everything that the hospitality committee has done.

Committee Reports

After School Enrichment - Jen Lewis (n2devandri@yahoo.com), Cassandra Williams (Cassandra.rochelle@gmail.com)

- Online only registration went well. A one page flyer went home as well. 11 classes with 120 kids.
 Master Cho's and Kickers are just donating time proceeds stay at Greenwood.
- Dismissal will be held like car riders. Numbers will be distributed on Monday.

Book Fair - No Chair

- Book fair June 11-15
- Book Fair open all day June 12 and 14th
- Still no chair

Field Day - Crystal Lett (cglett@me.com)

- Everything is ready
- Tomorrow is the last day for order, no extras will be ordered
- Parent Field Day the week before field day to learn the games
- Sign up Genius and Flyer is ready to go.

Fifth Grade Party - Chrissy Hoffman (kingair09@aol.com)

- Skate Night on 5/2 proceeds will go to 5th grade Fun Night
- T-shirt at cost, but possibly looking at a sponsor to gift them. Need about \$700
- Needs input on class gift

Gator Fund - Debra Thompson (dthom55@gmail.com)

• Flyer went home. Could possibly do a contest.

Hospitality - Erin Sorkin (esorkin916@gmail.com)

- March's St. Patrick's Day sandwich spread was a great success! The staff loved all of the potato dishes.
- April's event will be a breakfast spread this Thursday the 12th.
- We also celebrated Librarian week this Monday with donuts and gift bags for Mrs. Coward and Mrs. Hobbs.
- April 25th is Administrative Professionals day and I'll be bringing in gift bags and breakfast for Mrs.
 Fandel and Mrs. Jones.
- May 1st is national School Administrator's Day and I'll be ordering lunch and dessert for Mr. Stein, Ms. Taylor and Ms. Jackson.
- During the week of May 7th we'll be celebrating both Teacher Appreciation week and School Nurses'
 week. We'll host a taco bar lunch for the teachers on Friday, May 11th, with more events TBD soon. I'll
 also be putting together a gift bag for Mrs. Taylor.
- I'm looking for someone to take over as Hospitality committee chair for the 2018-2019 school year.

Spirit Nights - Sarah Sagovia (<u>sarah_segovia@yahoo.com</u>)

• Comedy Sportz night on Friday April 20

Spirit Wear - Crystal Lett (cglett@me.com)

• Sell what I have and think about next year.

Talent Show - Terry Moore (terrydmore@gmail.com)

- April 20
- 18 acts
- Dress rehearsal next week

Volunteer Coordinator - April Parrish

- A few questions to find the PTA Teacher of the year and Volunteer of the Year
- It will be a quick turn around

Website - Cynthia Chagnon (cchagnon@vhb.com)

- ASEP: We are continuing to do online registration for After School Enrichment- extended the date to April 16th. We have just about 100 students signed up as of 4/11/2018.
- Field Day Shirts: I'll do a push (final call) for field day shirts. The shirts need to be ordered by Friday, April 13th. That is set up online as well and a spreadsheet will be downloaded with all final orders for Crystal.
- Calendar: If you see your event or any PTA event on the calendar without details (such as times
 or place) when hovering over it, please let me know and I can add in the details. All the events
 were added from the master calendar and I did not have any details at the time. I try to update it
 as best I can, but I may miss adding details. Just shoot me an email and let me know the details
 to add and I can get that updated.

Yearbook - Cynthia Chagnon (<u>cchagnon@vhb.com</u>)

- The yearbook is complete and submitted! Strawbridge is working on production now- books have been shipped!
- The QR code and weblink was set up and posted in the yearbook for the extra digital pages that can be downloaded. The Yearbook club will be able to help produce those pages throughout the rest of the year.
- Sales: Current sales as of 4/11/2018: 207 books. (\$5,265) This includes the 46 books from funds generated from ad space sales. 1 book was donated to the Silent Auction. This leaves 45 books for students who can't afford to buy one. There is an online application for that, but I will send out a flyer before the end of the school year for students to apply for the free yearbooks. Our contract is for 350 books, so that leaves 147 books that still need to be sold. I will have to do some more online pushing for sales, maybe even one more flyer.

Yearbook Club - Cynthia Chagnon (cchagnon@vhb.com)

• The next meeting for the yearbook club is: Friday April 20th. The student editors will get to see the proof copy for the first time. We will continue to work on the extra digital content as mentioned above.

No Committee Update

Birthday Cards
Buddy Bench
Communications
Community Bazaar
County Council
Delegate
Daddy Daughter Dance

Destination Imagination Directory Gatorval
Holiday Shop
International Night
Legislative
Library Helper
Lost & Found

Mother & Son Field

Lunch Bunch

Day

Newsletter

Original Artwork

Parliamentarian -Reflections Retail

Promotions
Room Parents
Science Fair
Silent Auction
Trunk or Treat
Turkey Trot
Watch DOGS